
ADDENDUM TWO 
SPRING VALLEY BANK STABILIZATION 

CONTRACT NO. S-18-011-201 
CITY OF CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE 

 
The following changes shall be made to the Contract Documents, Specifications, and Drawings: 
 
Q&A 
 
The bid opening has been extended until Tuesday, December 29, 2020. Same location 
and time. 
 

Recent conversations with the Tennessee Emergency Management Agency (TEMA) 
have led to the City's requirement to perform a hydraulic analysis and submit the 
subsequent No-Rise certification for the level of work being performed on this reach of 
Mountain Creek. Current proposals to perform FEMA coordination for the Spring Valley 
Bank Stabilization project show an anticipated completion date of the end of April 2021. 
State and local permitting will then be applied for based on the approved No-Rise 
and/or Conditional Letter of Map Revision (CLOMR). Construction dates will have to be 
coordinated with the property owner, as construction would likely need to be complete 
prior to the opening of the HOA's pool due to the regular use of the community lot which 
is being used as the construction entrance/exit. If unable to meet this timeline, then 
construction would likely not commence until after the summer of 2021. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
             _____________________________ 
November 16, 2020                  /s/ William C. Payne, P.E., Interim Administrator 
                    City of Chattanooga 
                    Department of Public Works 
 
 


